
19th July 2024 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I can’t believe that once again we are at the end of another academic year. 

It has been a great year with lots of positive events and successes for both the school and 

the children. Our SATS results for Key Stage 2 were very positive again this year with 

100% of the children achieving the expected standard in Reading and Spelling, Grammar 

and Punctuation and over 90% achieving it in Maths. Not to be outdone 100% of our        

Reception children reached the expected standard in Reading and over 95% in Writing    

and Maths! 

We have had some wonderful services at Church, Christmas performances, a wonderful 

Leavers Assembly and, of course, our amazing Choir and Drama Club performance of ‘The 

Tempest’. We have continued to develop OPAL Play and introduced new zones along with 

‘Wheely Wednesday’ and our new sandpit which have been well received by the children. 

These things do not happen on their own. They take a lot of work from an incredibly       

dedicated team. I would like to thank the staff at School supported ably by the Academy 

Committee and for the unremitting support of parents and carers throughout the year. 

Finally I would like to say how proud I am of the children. They are truly amazing. They      

approach work with enthusiasm and resilience. They are so supportive and caring of each 

other both in lessons and in play. They truly reflect our school vision of putting love at the 

centre of what they do. 

We are sad to say goodbye today to both Mrs. Southern and Miss Graham who are leaving 

us to take up new posts at Darras Hall Primary and Richard Coates Primary schools          

respectively. I am sure that you will join us in thanking them for all of their hard work and 

wishing them both well for the future. Thanks also to Mrs. Leja who is ending her work in 

Year 2 today. We look forward to seeing her back in school next year for supply cover.  

We are pleased to be welcoming back both Mrs. March and Miss Kerridge after the summer 

holidays after their maternity leave. I am also pleased to be able to let you know that after 

an appointment process we have appointed Miss Robinson to work alongside                

Miss Kerridge in Year 1. I am sure you will join with me in extending a warm welcome to 

her. 

Well done to Year 2 with the best attendance this week: 99.2%. 

Well done to Year 4 for the best attendance for this year: 96.7%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and that whatever you are doing this Summer you 

have a safe and relaxing holiday and we look forward to seeing you again on Tuesday     

3rd September. 

Mr. A. Wheatley, Headteacher    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
93.8% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
94.7% 93.5% 94.7% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
91.3% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
97.6% 95.3% 96.7% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
99.1% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
95.7% 95.4% 95.2% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
99.2% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
96% 96.1% 95.7% 
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A Fun Week in Year 1 

Year 1 have had such a fun week! We have been using Chromebooks, playing 

games, solving Maths problems and writing stories. On Thursday afternoon we 

celebrated the end of the year by having a lovely picnic together in the sunshine, 

the children had such a wonderful afternoon. I'd like to take this opportunity to say 

a massive thank you to all the parents for all of the support you have given me 

since I started in November, you have all made me feel so welcome and it has 

been an absolute pleasure to teach all of your special children. I hope you all 

have a lovely summer. Thank you so much!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Maths Games with Year 2 

In Year 2 we love playing Maths games and so thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity 

of making up our own games to play. We had lots of fun playing them with our 

friends and taking on the challenges.    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

A Great Year in Year 3  

Year 3 have had a brilliant year this year; learning lots and having fun!  Thank you 

for all of your support helping the children to grow and encouraging them so much 

- I will miss teaching them!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 
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Learning about Kosher Food with Year 5  

In our final week of Year 5, we have been incredibly busy. In particular, this week 
we have really enjoyed in our R.E lessons, as we have learned all about Kosher 
food. Children in Year 5 have designed a suggested Kosher menu for a Jewish 
family visiting for tea. We have learned about Jewish Law (Torah) and how that 
applies to the preparation of food and what they can eat. We have discussed that 
Meat and Diary must be kept separate in Jewish households to keep the food   
kosher. We also found out what meats are able to be eaten and why.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

That’s a Wrap, Year 6! 

And that’s a wrap! Thank you to Year 6 for their efforts in rehearsal this week, and 

for putting on a fantastic show yesterday. I am going to miss you all greatly. Have 

a fantastic summer and show the high school just how brilliant you are!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Our School Vision 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

      1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

We have been working hard this year to revise our school vision to ensure it is in 

line with our school and community.  We believe that love sits at the heart of   

everything that we do and we have broken this down into 4 areas which are       

underpinned by scripture.  

To read more about our vision and how we see it being worked out in each of the 

4 sections please click here. 

The children have been exploring what it means to them through Collective    

Worship. 

Many thanks to JUMP who professionally drew our vision graphic. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

http://www.heddon-school.co.uk/school-vision-2/


School Mental Health Award 

We are pleased to let you know that we have been awarded the Carnegie Centre 

of Excellence for Mental Health in Schools Mental Health Award (Bronze). 

This award recognises the work the school does to support children’s mental 

health. Many thanks to all the staff for their hard work and particularly to          

Mrs. O’Reilly as our Mental Health Lead who has led this work as well as the             

application for the award.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Out of School Club 

What a fantastic week we have had in Out of School Club, topped off with our end 

of term party! We were so proud watching you have the courage to get up and 

perform for us all. Great fun had by all with party food, games and a toilet roll 

fashion show! Have a fantastic summer break. We can't wait to hear all about it.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Party Time with Stay and Play 

Party time! This week we had a lovely end of term Summer party, with lots of   

party food. Finished off with some fabulous songs with our friends in Reception. 

We hope you have a lovely Summer and can't wait to see you back in             

September!   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

OPAL Play Awards 2024 

Well done to our OPAL Play Award winners: 

Most Playful Play Ranger: Evie 

Fairest Sportsperson: Adam 

Mud Kitchen Masterchef: Lillia 

Best Loose Parts Builder: Toby 

Best Tidying Up: Will 

Best all round Role Model for Play:  Harley and Ethan 

All of our winners were nominated by their peers.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Armed Forces Day Presentation 

Following our Armed Forces Day we were pleased to present representatives 
from 3 Royal Horse Artillery (3RHA) with a donation of £561.70. This donation will 
go to their Red Cypher charity which provides support to past and serving        
personnel and their families.  

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Freya, Emmie, Ella and Isabella picking up both medals and awards 

between them at Prudhoe Netball Awards ceremony! 

We are so proud of how much they have grown as netball players over the past 

year and working so well as a team during the Tyne and Wear Spring League and 

Northumberland Summer League .  

Thanks to their amazing coaches - including Mrs. McLean.   

Shout out also to guest players Charlie and Henry who also played regularly     

during the matches. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Musical Achievement 

Congratulations to Benji who has passed his grade 2 piano exam with a great 

score of 121/150 earning him a merit. Well done Benji! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Heddon’s Got Talent! 

Thank you to everyone who participated in this year’s competition. We are      

constantly amazed by how talented the children are. Our winners this year were: 

Maisie (dancing), Benji (piano playing), Isabella (singing and signing), Dylan, 

Theo and Harry (dancing) 

Our overall winner was Chloe who did some fantastic tap dancing. 

The most supportive audience member was Jacob. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

The Tempest  

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Choir and Drama Club              

performance of ‘The Tempest’. We hope you enjoyed watching it as much as we 

enjoyed performing it. A great evening was had by all! A huge thank you to all of 

the adults who helped to organise this event. It is much appreciated! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 
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